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SquareOne Villages is a non-profit organization developing safe, decent, affordable tiny houses for 
otherwise homeless individuals and families in Oregon. 

We just recently broke ground on Emerald Village, which is a 22-unit tiny house community in Eugene 
for people with extremely low incomes. The dwelling range from 160 - 300 sq. ft. in size, will be built on 
permanent foundations, will include a small bathroom and kitchenette, and will be plumbed and wired to 
code by licensed contractors.  

Residents will pay $250 - 300 a month to cover operating costs as well as a share in ownership of the 
village. This offers an affordable housing option to people with part time work or Supplemental Security 
Income—commonly between $700 - $1,000 a month—that are otherwise homeless because it is not 
enough to afford the first, last, and deposit for your standard apartment. 

Over a dozen professional architects are leading the design and building of these homes. Through the 
process, the existing building code has presented challenges to designing compact, efficient, and cost-
effective homes. The provisions included in HB 2737-A in its current form would offer a big step forward 
in beginning to address those issues while still ensuring high quality construction standards. 

Aside from permitting more reasonable standards for ceiling heights, sleeping lofts, loft access, and an 
additional emergency egress option—HB2737-A would require tiny homes to meet all the same standards 
as any other house. Thus, it provides a legal pathway for more efficient and liveable tiny house designs— 
reducing the need for current work arounds that are being built throughout the state without permit or 
inspection. 

Our organization’s experience has made clear that this is a state-wide problem that demands a state-wide 
solution. We recently received a grant from Meyer Memorial Trust to work with a group in Cottage 
Grove, Oregon to replicate our Emerald Village model in a rural community with fewer resources. We 
plan to submit for building permits on this project in the Spring of 2018, in which this measure would 
have a direct impact. 

We’ve also received a grant to provide technical assistance to six other cities throughout Oregon that are 
interested in using tiny houses to provide transitional and affordable housing. Over the past year and a 
half we’ve consulted with groups in Medford, Roseburg, Portland, Washington County, Veneta, Florence, 
Redmond, Bend, Prineville, Curry County, and Ontario. 

This is one of many steps needed to address the state’s existing housing crisis. We urge you to take action 
towards a productive solution for making way for tiny houses by passing HB2737-A in its current form. 
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